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Public Housing Notice 2007-09

MEMORANDUM

To:
Local Housing Authorities and regional non-profits administering state aided public housing and state rental assistance

From: 
Tina Brooks, Undersecretary
Subject:      Mandatory data reporting
Date:
          October 26, 2007

________________________________________________________________________

The Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) is now requiring local housing authorities and regional non-profits administering state-aided public housing and/or state rental assistance to annually report data to DHCD pursuant to Chapter 334 of the Acts of 2006 (‘the Act”).  The Act provides for the gathering, compiling, and reporting of data by DHCD to provide current, accurate, and detailed information on the number, location, and residents of assisted housing units and recipients of state or federal assistance in the Commonwealth.  DHCD will also evaluate the data as part of its efforts to affirmatively further fair housing.  More specifically, DHCD will use the data to evaluate housing programs to ensure that housing choice, equitable housing opportunities, and inclusive patterns of housing are available across the Commonwealth.  
Instructions pertaining to the collection and reporting of required data is available online at http://www.mass.gov/dhcd .  Data required under the Act that is not currently collected MUST now be incorporated into your initial occupancy and annual re-certification documentation so that it may be reported in subsequent years. 
This year, data must be submitted to DHCD by December 14, 2007, reflecting occupancy statistics as of October 31, 2007.  Thereafter, data must be submitted to DHCD by September 30th of each year, reflecting occupancy statistics as of July 31st of that year.  At this time, DHCD is requiring that data be reported in a spreadsheet format that is available online at http://www.mass.gov/dhcd .  

Please e-mail margaux.leclair@state.ma.us with the completed spreadsheets.  
Thank you for your attention and anticipated cooperation.  Please contact Margaux LeClair at (617) 573-1526 with any questions.
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